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Chief Secretary for Administration visits VTC's
first operation centre in the Mainland
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Group photo of Mr Chan Kwok-ki, Chief Secretary for Administration (fourth from the right), Mr Tony Tai, VTC Chairman (third
from the right), Dr Daniel Yip, VPES Chairman and VTC Deputy Chairman (fourth from the left), Ms Kinnie Wong, Head (Policy
Coordination), Chief Secretary for Administration's Private Office (second from the right), Ms Linda So, Director, Hong Kong
Economic and Trade Office in Guangdong (second from the left), Mr Donald Tong, VTC Executive Director (third from the left),
Ms Alaina Shum, VTC Deputy Executive Director (first from the right) and Mr Chen Yao-guang, Second Inspector, Hong Kong and
Macao Affairs Office of the Guangdong Provincial Government (first from the left).
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Mr Chan talks with students of VTC and Shenzhen Polytechnic
University.

The Chief Secretary for Administration of the HKSAR
Government, Mr Chan Kwok-ki, led a HKSAR delegation
to visit the Vocational and Professional Education
Services (Shenzhen) Company Limited (VPES), VIC’s
first Mainland operation centre, on 10 January. During
the visit, Chief Secretary met with VIC Chairman, Mr
Tony Tai, VPES Chairman and VTC Deputy Chairman, Dr
Daniel Yip, as well as VTC Executive Director, Mr Donald
Tong and VTC Deputy Executive Director, Ms Alaina
Shum, to understand about VPES’ operations and
exchanged views.

Mr Chan spoke with VTC students participating in the
GBA Explorer Trip and students from Shenzhen
Polytechnic University. He also learned about the
students’ joint scientific research projects and
exchanged views on strengthening Hong Kong-Shenzhen
co-operation in vocational and professional education
and training (VPET).

Mr Chan was pleased to learn that the VPES has been
operating smoothly since its establishment last year. As
a VPET exchange platform, it has promoted
collaboration between the VTC and educational
institutions, enterprises and organisations on the
Mainland in areas such as programme exchanges, field
studies and workplace attachments. It aims to help
more young people from Hong Kong understand the
country's development while also enabling Mainland
youth to learn about the VPET scene and different
articulation pathways in Hong Kong, including the option
for Mainland youth graduating from VTC's designated
full-time Higher Diploma programmes to stay in Hong
Kong for one year to seek jobs relevant to their
disciplines under the Vocational Professionals
Admission Scheme (VPAS) announced in the Chief
Executive’s 2023 Policy Address.



